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SUBJECT/TITLE
Electrician Licensing

SPONSOR
Rep. Gary Tapp

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Building inspection offices and local permitting offices

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New
X
Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

The bill would repeal the authority for local governments to conduct exams and issue licenses for electrical contractors and master electricians.  The bill would provide that existing local licensing programs for electrical contractors or master electricians may become agents for the Department of Housing, Buildings and Construction for the purposes of renewing licenses.  Fees for licensing may be retained by the local licensing authority.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of BR 1285 on local governments is indeterminable, but is expected to be minimal.  The bill would repeal the authority to conduct local exams and issue local licenses for electricians, effective July 15, 2003.   After the specified date, local licensing programs may continue to participate by becoming agents for the Department of Housing, Building and Construction.  Any fees collected for licensing would be retained by the local licensing authority.  Should local licensing programs wish to participate the bill prescribes a fee of $150 for an electrical contractor and $100 for a master electrician.  The Public Protection and Regulation Cabinet noted that only approximately 16 counties and cities license electricians.  To the extent that the licensing fees in these localities are different than the amount required by the bill, these counties and cities could see an increase or decrease in the fees they receive.  For example, the city of Louisville charges $100 for electrical contractors and $50 for master electricians, therefore Louisville would see an increase in the fees collected.  The Lexington Fayette Urban County Government, on the other hand, charges $250 for electrical contractors, $35 for journeymen electricians, and $10 for apprentices.  Thus, Lexington Fayette Urban County Government would see a decrease in the amount collected for electrical contractors and would have to reform their rate structure to include master electricians, which could offset some of the loss of revenue from the reduction of the rate for electrical contractors.  Counties and cities in the state that do not currently license electricians would see no change in their revenue.  
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